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President / Vice-president. I thank Lichtenstein for the possibility to reflect on the question put forward regarding the assessments Norway has done on ratifying the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure.
As stated in our report the Norwegian Parliament last addressed this question in 2022. The proposal to ratify the protocol mentioned did not gain support. Since the matter recently has been debated in Parliament, the Government is currently not considering ratification.  

Nevertheless the Government is working on a national system to ensure children’s opportunity to appeal. 
It is important that children have easy access to effective national complaint procedures - and that children receive information about their right to complain in individual cases.  
Measures have been implemented to improve information to children and young people about their right to appeal in individual cases focusing on national complaint mechanisms.
Several Ministries have recently mapped out children’s national complaint options across all sectors. To improve information to children about their rights on this matter an overview of existing complaint procedures has recently been published on (ung.no, which is) the government’s primary digital information channel for children and young people. 
This overview will regularly be updated. 

President / Vice-president. I would also like to underline the importance of the best interests of the child always being a fundamental consideration in actions and decisions that affect children. 

Several of the rights arising from the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child have been included in Article 104 of the Norwegian Constitution. 
This includes the right of children to be heard in questions affecting them, that their views must be given weight in accordance with their age and maturity. 

To ensure the right of children and young people to participate in matters that concern them, from local to national level, the government is currently strengthening the comprehensive and strategic work for children's participation at a national level.
